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Dear Sir or Madam

Derwentside Statement of Community Involvement Submission Draft

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) to comment on the Submission draft SCI.

Target Groups

We welcome the inclusion of developers/agents/landowners in the list of target groups that the Council considers should be targeted for consultation. 

Consultation Methods

The significant number of consultation methods applied by the Council and set out is noted. HBF would like to emphasise the importance of traditional consultation techniques, namely formal letter and email notification of the availability of documents and the holding of events. Making documents available on the council’s website, for example, is only of benefit if stakeholders are in the practice of regularly checking the council’s website on the off-chance that something new has been announced. It is highly unlikely that most stakeholders will be in a position to do this. However, using emails or standard letters to inform stakeholders that documents are available or events are to be held is a vitally important aspect of the overall consultation and participation process.

Pre-application advice

We welcome the inclusion of the section regarding pre-application advice. In line 

with advice in PPS1 paragraph 12, the HBF considers Pre-application discussions are important and beneficial to both developers and local planning authorities in ensuring a better mutual understanding of objectives and the constraints that exist. Local planning authorities and applicants should take a positive attitude towards early engagement in pre-application discussions so that formal applications can be dealt with in a more certain and speedy manner and the quality of decisions can be better assured. Setting out Derwentside’s approach to pre-application advice can only strengthen this objective. 

Section 4: Recommended community involvement to be undertaken by developed and agents 

Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12 section 7.7.2 states ‘authorities cannot refuse to accept valid applications because they disagree with the way in which an applicant has consulted the community’. In line with this advice, HBF supports the comment in paragraph 4.1 that the council cannot subsequently refuse to accept a valid planning application if it disagrees with the way in which a developer has consulted the community.  

The example of a method to involve the community in paragraph 4.6 is noted.  We feel it is important that the applicant has the flexibility to chose what sort of consultation exercise to undertake, that is best suited to reflect the scale and nature of the proposal rather than prescribing methods of consultation.

Appendix 1: Consultee Details

We welcome the inclusion of The House Builders Federation in Appendix 1 as an organisation to be consulted (Please be advised that The House Builders Federation is now trading as Home Builders Federation).  We also welcome the inclusion of developers/agents/landowners in this appendix.

Thank you again for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the draft SCI. Please be advised that the HBF will submit written representation only and do not wish to appear in person at the examination. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of this document.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation

